
 

IMPORTANT NOTICE 
 

    Division of Bridges 

   Rehabilitation of the Brooklyn Bridge 
 

October  2010                                                                     CB 1 and 3 (Manhattan) and CB 2 (Brooklyn) 
 

The New York City Department of Transportation is currently performing rehabilitation work on 
the Brooklyn Bridge ramps and approaches, which are in urgent need of repair. This work 
began in the spring of 2010 and continues until 2014.  
 
On Monday Nov 1st, beginning at 1:00 am until 6:00 am work will resume on two entrance 
ramps to the eastbound/outbound Brooklyn Bridge in Manhattan, displayed in red below:  

 

 
 
These ramps will be closed Mondays through Saturdays from 1:00 am to 6:00 am, for 
approximately three weeks. All traffic heading to Brooklyn will be detoured to Pearl Street, as 
shown on the map on the following page:  
 

 From the West Side Highway: Take the Murray Street exit and turn right on Greenwich 
Street. Turn left onto Park Place and right onto Broadway. Make a left onto Ann Street. 
Turn right on Gold Street, left on Fulton Street, and left onto Pearl Street to access the 
on-ramp to the Brooklyn Bridge.  

 

 From Centre Street: Continue south down Park Row and turn left onto Spruce Street and 
right onto Gold Street, and then follow the same route as the West Side Highway detour 
described above.  
 

Signage and traffic agents will guide these detours, and Brooklyn-bound traffic will remain on 
the south roadway in a single lane into Brooklyn. The “contraflow”, or routing of Brooklyn-
bound traffic along the north roadway, is not expected to resume until 2011. 
 

 
 

Continued on next page 



 

 
 
 
Questions regarding this project may be directed to Sabrina Lau, AICP, at 347-647-0876 or 
brooklynbridgeoutreach@gmail.com. For all NYC non-emergency services, including 
inquiries regarding NYCDOT construction projects, dial 311. Be prepared to give: your name, 
borough, the project number (BRC-270 C/P), and a return phone number. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


